

January 14, 2022

Dear Residents and Families,

In Affordable Living, three residents (Central Parkway Place, Manse, Trent Village) have tested positive for COVID-19 and are quarantining in their apartments. A second resident at Trent Village also tested positive for COVID-19 and is receiving care at the hospital. Additionally, two staff members (Cambridge Heights, Shawnee Place) have tested positive and are quarantining at home.

At Deupree House, three residents have tested positive for COVID-19 and are quarantining at Marjorie P. Lee. Additionally, a non-direct care staff member and a private duty have tested positive and are quarantining at home. There is also an occurrence of symptoms. As a reminder, an occurrence is when three or more residents and/or staff have a new-onset COVID-19 respiratory symptoms in a 72-hour period.

At Marjorie Lee, two non-direct care staff members and one private duty (Residential Care in the Victoria Apartments) have tested positive for COVID-19 and are quarantining at home. A direct care staff member that works across various households has also tested positive and is quarantining at home. Additionally, four residents (x2 Amstein, x2 Berghamer) have tested positive and are quarantining at this time. There is also an occurrence of symptoms.

The following is the cumulative reporting for our CCRCs since March 2020:

COVID-19 Reporting	Episcopal Church Home	Deupree House & Cottages	Marjorie Lee
Residents			
Current residents with confirmed COVID- 19	0	3	4
Cumulative residents with confirmed COVID-19	45	14	34
Staff*			
Current staff with confirmed COVID- 19	0	1	3
Cumulative staff with confirmed COVID- 19	65	37	107
3 or more residents or staff with new-onset COVID-19 respiratory symptoms in a 72-hour period			
Current occurrences	0	1	1
Cumulative occurrences	12	12	30

*Private duty and contracted staff are reported to our residents and families, however, are not included in the cumulative chart above based on reporting guidelines by the city and state.

Please let me know if you have suggestions and questions.

Sincerely,

Laura Lamb

President & CEO